
2013 Report 
 
Serious floods affected Aceh. The school had to close for a few weeks during 
this natural disaster and for a further week post-flooding to allow for a clean 
up. This affected the school syllabus as the children missed one-month worth 
of studies. 

 
With this in mind, we prioritized 
the refurbishment of the school 
and made sure it was carried out 
as quickly and effectively as 
possible. After three months of 
works, we rebuilt the seriously 
damaged front of the building as 
half the wall had been destroyed. 
The flooding affected the majority 
of Aceh and all schools on the 
island were falling behind with 

regards to the national curriculum. Our focus now is to catch up on the time 
that was lost and motivate the children with their learning because many 
suffered not only a disruption with their schooling but also in their personal 
lives as many homes were damaged. 
 
In Serpong, the external walls of the 
school are now complete. We are 
pleased to announce that the exam 
results for 2013 were excellent. The 
staff and students are on good form 
and we have received nothing but 
positive feedback. Parents are very 
proud to send their children to this 
school due to the strong reputation 
that we have developed. Thank you 
for making this possible! 
 
Myself, Helen and Oliver Hatch-
Barnwell visited several projects this 
summer. We carried out some 
checks and internal auditing. We 
also spent time in the schools 
volunteering, teaching and informing 
the students of the charity’s history, 
explaining how we started and all the 
amazing developments we have 
been able to carry out thanks to your 
donations! 
 
 
In Bali, it is difficult to keep some of the children in school as many parents 
move from island to island out of fear of being deported. We encourage the 

	
  

	
  



parents to keep their children in school where possible. For those that stay, 
we see a huge improvement and we will continue to try our best to help. 
 
We are pleased with the organization in Padang, with your help we were able 
to assist many victims of the eruption of Gunung Rejo (the volcano). We 
would like to raise more funds in order to help the affected children with their 
education. 
 
Thank you for all your donations. This year we have seen many 
improvements. Please continue to help us in order for us to continue to make 
a difference for these children. 
 
 
 

 
Financial Summary Year ending 31st March 2013 

 
£ 

 
Income:  
Donations     35,583 
Gift Aid Refund    1,220 
Interest     34 
 
Total Income    36,803 
 
Expenses: 

            Donations to the ICA 
Account charge    150 
Bank charge     60 
Web - Site costs    894 
 
Total Expenses     1,104 
 
Net Movement in Funds for the Year  733 
Total Funds Brought Forward   33,071 
Total Funds carried forward   33,804 

 


